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avenir analyse 

The bachelor’s degree, an underestimated diploma 
The Bologna Process has not kept its promises for the labor market 

The aim of the Bologna Process was to enable all university graduates to enter the labor mar-
ket. This goal has not yet been achieved: the majority of university students start their master’s 
degrees immediately after graduating with a bachelor’s degree. A more attractive bachelor’s de-
gree would benefit students, the community and the economy. 

In 1999, the signing of the Bologna declaration launched the reform of European higher education. 
This reform established a two-part education with bachelor’s and master’s programs based on a uni-
fied credit system. The aim of this harmonization was to improve diploma recognition and create a 
common European higher education area. In addition, all diplomas, including the university bache-
lor’s degree, were to enable entry into the labor market. 

In this analysis, Florence Mauli and Patrick Schnell examine whether the goal of making all diplo-
mas employable on the labor market has been achieved. The authors point out that, while a univer-
sity bachelor’s degree is in principle a prerequisite for entry into working life, this situation is still 
rare. The result is the problem of training that is too long (overeducation) and misses its target (mis-
education). 

The authors therefore suggest measures aimed at optimizing the current system: 

• The higher the level of education, the lower the costs borne by public finances. This is be-
cause the higher the level of education, the more the additional individual benefit (profitabil-
ity of education) exceeds the additional benefit for society (tax profit). 

• In addition, university curricula need to be examined. The bachelor’s degree should focus 
more on employability, and the master’s on specialization. Depending on the discipline, pro-
fessional experience could also be a requirement. 

Such measures would not only remain true to the spirit of the initial Bologna reform. They could 
also help reduce the risk of overeducation and miseducation. 

avenir analyse: “The bachelor’s degree, an underestimated diploma”, Florence Mauli and Patrick 
Schnell, 11 pages, available online as of February 15, 2024 on www.avenir-suisse.ch.  

For more information: Florence Mauli (+41 79 284 12 35), florence.mauli@avenir-suisse.ch). 
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